## **Powell's Valley Water District**

31 ADAMS RIDGE ROAD ● P.O. BOX 550 ● CLAY CITY, KENTUCKY 40312 ● 606 663-5870 THIS INSTITUTION IS AN EQUAL OPPORTUNITY EMPLOYER AND PROVIDER

The Powell's Valley Water District Board of Commissioners held their regular monthly meeting at the district office located 31 Adams Ridge Rd on Monday August 8, 2022 at 9:00 am.

Chairman Stephen Everman, Commissioner Babe Howard, Secretary/Treasurer Paul Shawn Skidmore, Superintendent Kendell Knox, Bookkeeper Ashley Hood.

Chairman Stephen Everman brought meeting to order.

Ashley Hood presented the June 2022 financial information for review. Motion was made to accept the June 2022 financial information by Chairman Stephen Everman second Secretary/Treasurer Paul Skidmore.

Ashley Hood presented the July 2022 financial information and the July 2022 minutes for review. Ashley stated the Sewer financial information for July 2022 wasn't ready for review due to running out of time to complete. Motion was made to accept July 2022 Water financial information and July 2022 minutes by Chairman Stephen Everman second Secretary/Treasurer Paul Skidmore.

Ashley Hood stated a customer had came to the office wanting to do a line extension

Superintendent Kendell Knox stated Engineer Scott Taylor is working on something at this time to try and purchase water from the City of Stanton. Will know more once everything gets completed.

Superintendent Kendell Knox stated Beattyville is wanting to connect to us for water also. Kendell stated he will know more about this when he gets back in touch with them.

Superintendent Kendell Knox stated the ice machine is down. Kendell stated the guys do samples twice a week and use ice for that. He asked the board if they would want to purchase another ice machine. Kendell stated they usually run about \$4500.00. Motion was made to purchase a new ice machine by Secretary/Treasurer Paul Skidmore second Chairman Stephen Everman

With no other business Chairman Stephen Everman adjourned the meeting.